
VILLAGE OF HOFFMAN ESTATES 
Commission for Senior Citizens 

MINUTES 
Tuesday, April 9, 2024 

 
Members in Attendance    Members not in Attendance 
Lillian Clinton       
Peg Kusmierski      
Jodi Schultz   
Ed Matone      
Kathy Ahlgrim 
Ross Morizzo  
    
Staff Liaison in Attendance 
Monica Saavedra 
        
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Lillian Clinton at 5:35 PM. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Motion made by Ross and seconded by Kathy to approve the minutes of the March 2024 
meeting. All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Comment 
No public comment. 
 
Chairperson’s Report 
Lillian mentioned Bingo should go back to twice a year.  When other events are going on 
at the Village, those helping at those other events should not be allowed to have lunch.  
This could be detrimental to other events.  
 
Staff Liaison Report 
The Citizen article is due May 20th for July/August edition.  
 
Old Business 

• April’s lunch will be from Garibaldi’s and Bingo will be entertainment.   
• May’s lunch is still being planned.   
• June’s lunch Kathy has a Barbershop Quartet set up, and still working on where 

lunch will be from.   
• July will be an ice cream social, and Bingo will start at 1 pm.   
• August’s lunch will have a historic speaker/entertainer, Martina Matheson.  
• September will be the Senior Prom. Fabbrini’s Flowers will supply the balloon 

arch, photo booth and statuettes will be from the library, working on possibly 
getting Fred Astaire for entertainment.  All commissioners are to look for 
sponsors for food.  Commissioners thought to have a sweets table.   

• October’s lunch entertainment will be a magician. 



New Business 
Discussed areas/townships who are invited to the luncheons.  
  
Commissioners’ Comments 
No comments. 
 
Adjournment 
Motion made by Ed and seconded by Peg to adjourn at 6:30 pm.  Voice vote taken. All 
ayes. Motion carried. 

 
 
 

The next Commission for Senior Citizens meeting will be Tuesday, May 14th, 2024. 


